
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Greetings everyone: 

This February 8th , meeting was held at the Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge with 57 members 

attending. This included our new member, Retired Captain Jan Hoganson. Welcome Jan. 

A very special “Thank You”, to Undersheriff Rick Book and Captain Jim Cooper who took 

time out of their busy schedules to speak at our luncheon. Both Undersheriff Book and  

Captain Cooper wanted to personally thank the 711 Club for supporting Guns and Hoses.  

Undersheriff Book informed us that a Sheriff’s museum is in the works and anyone who 

would like to donate or loan Sheriff’s memorabilia can contact Sharon Telles. (Note: Sharon 

will provide contact information at a later date). 

 

Sue Paulson, has been involved with the “Pig Bowl” since the beginning. She is currently an 

advertisement manager for the Guns and Hoses programs and was instrumental in the  

wonderful, 711 Club, full page layout in the 2012 program. Sue brought several programs to 

the luncheon for those who wanted a bit of memorabilia.  Thank you Sue!  

 

The Board of Directors have been working on issues regarding our monthly luncheon venues 

and are planning a board meeting on March 14, 2012, at the Rancho Cordova Police Dept. 

The meeting will be held from 9:30-10:30, prior to the monthly membership luncheon.  

Members are welcome to attend but you need let Bill O’Connor or 

I know by March 9th , so seating can be planned.  

 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 14th , at the 

Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge. John Cabrera, Retired SPD         

Detective (specializing in elder abuse), will be our guest speaker 

presenting important information regarding what “Baby Boomers” 

need to know about adult and elderly care/rehabilitation facilities. 

See you at the March meeting,  Judy   
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1. Del Stuck, Jim  Monk,  

 Art Stulmann, 

 James Collentine, 

 Leroy Winter 

 

3. Barbara Scott, 

 Charles Randall,  

 James Babcock, 

 Lou Blanas 

 

5.  Edward Rivera 

 

6.  Richard Matranga 

 

7.  Sue Safholm 

 

8.  James Bell, Juanita Hufalar 

 

9.  Richard Knight 

 

11. William Brown 

 

12.  Carl Williams, Joe Doupe 

 

13. Allen Berg, Sharon Cadogan 

 

15. Ed  Doonan  

 

March Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Frank Davidson 

(916) 362-6192 

Frankdavidson@prodigy.net 

10207 Rinda Drive 

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Sergeant At Arms 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

Board of Directors: 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Paul Schmalz  

(916) 966-2203 

sunkuda@cwnet.com 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916) 253-3748 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2012 

711 Club Officers 

GARAGE SALE 

 

Sherry would like to remind everyone that the April Garage Sale will 

be here before we know it.  This is a good time to put those unwanted 

items away for the sale, or as you clean out the house to make room 

for those new items set the old ones aside.  The success of the garage 

sale depends on the items we receive to sell. 

 

Any questions, contact Sherry Matranga. 

 

PS—Since Sherry will not be at the March meeting—I have agreed to 

receive any sale items for her at that meeting.— Larry Jarvis 

 

17. Wayne Benner, Ferrel Pendleton, 

 Robert Bell 

18.  Joe Simoni 

 

20.  Earl Boyd, Vaughnene Putman 

 

24.  Neil Taber, Val Kobza 

 

25.  Gary Boutwell 

 

26.  Paul Evans, Steve Wright 

 

27.  Michael Linn-Kidwell 

 

28.  Jim Hall 

 

29. Robert White, Darlene Painter,  

 Bob Smalling 

 

30.  Dick Sacht, Sam Matranga 

 

31. Willie Nix 
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Meeting  Minutes 
711 Meeting Minutes 

 

Date: 2-8-12    Location: Rancho Cordova Elks Club 

 

Meeting was called to order at 11:50 am by President Judy Denton   

“Pledge of Allegiance” was recited by all present. 

Judy asked for a moment of silence in memory of Lt. Dean Johnson 

Lunch was served at: 12:05 pm. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers      Board of Directors 

 

_X_ President Judy Denton    X_ Sherry Matranga 

_X_ Vice President: Bill O’Connor   X_ Clem Meier 

_X_ Treasurer: Frank Davidson    X_ Larry Jarvis 

_X_ Secretary: Marilyn Siefker    X_ Paul Schmaltz 

_X_ Sgt. at Arms: Kathy Shannon    X_ Walt Horne  

_X_ Past President: Sam Gault     X_ Barbara Smith 

 

General Members Present: 57   New Members: Jan Hoganson 

 

Guests: Undersheriff Rick Book and Elk Grove Mayor and Sheriff’s Captain Jim Cooper 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Frank Davidson reported the total cash in all accounts. He also indicated that there were 30  

members who have not yet paid their dues. 

 

Minutes from last meeting: The minutes of the January meeting were read & approved 

 

New Business: Undersheriff Rick Book spoke to the membership about the creation of the Sacramento County Sheriff’s 

Department History Museum.   It will be located at the Sheriff’s Academy on River Walk Way.  He said that they were 

looking to the members of 711 for any items they might have for the museum.  Items can be donated or if you choose 

they can be on loan.   

 

Our next guest was Captain Jim Cooper, Elk Grove Mayor.  He came to thank the members of 711 for their $1,000  

donation to the “Guns and Hoses” game.  It was very much appreciated by all involved.   

 

Old Business:  Phyllis Frances thanked the members for the pull tabs they donated and asked that they keep them 

coming. 

Judy reminded the members of the “Suggestion Form” and asked for their input on a possible change in our meeting 

location.  She also reminded the members that the Range Bar-B-Q will be the 3rd Wednesday of May (16th  ).  

 

Sunshine Report:  Larry Stamm reported that a “Get Well” card was sent to Gary Osborne. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches were won by Mike DeVilbis, Joe Doupe and Don Nelson. 

 

Meeting adjourned at:  1:30p.m.  Next Meeting: March 14, 2012 

 

Minutes Submitted by:  Marilyn Siefker,  Secretary 

 



Our Next Meeting  -  March 14, 2012 
 

Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge  
11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova  

11 AM Social hour  

12 noon Meeting and Lunch  

Followed by the raffle  

RSVP  
Frank Davidson by  

Friday, March 9th 

(916) 362-6192  

frankdavidson@prodigy.net  
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May 2012 Range Day shoot and Bar- B- Que  for paid members of the 711 Club.  

This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 16th, 2012, at the Kenneth 
Royal Range.  Range qualifications will start about 0830 and continue until about noon.  

Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You will be qualifying 
for both in-state and out- of-state carry with one 20 round session. Ammo is furnished for 
normal weapons.  

The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering. The menu is as follows: 
Triple meat combo, Tri Tip,  Kailua Pork (pineapple & ginger), and Smoked Chicken, Rice with 
Mango, Green Beans with Mushrooms, Tai Pasta, Salad, Rolls and Garcia’s  own BBQ sauce. 
Price will be $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water.  

THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  

I also must have a R.S.V.P. before May 6th ,2012, to give to the cook and the range. I need to 
know if you are going to shoot even if you are not planning to eat.   

RSVP to Frank Davidson, frankdavidson@prodigy.net or 916-362-6192.  
To R.S.V.P. to eat  send me a check to 711 club c/o F. Davidson 10207 Rinda Dr., Rancho  
Cordova, CA 95670. When I get the check I will put you on the list. 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

http://us.mc1817.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=frankdavidson@prodigy.net

